FISU World University Championships 2008 - Archery

BUSA have not yet confirmed that a team will be sent to the 2008 World University Championships in Taiwan (7th – 10th July). However, in the hope that they will, please make sure that you have a record of your competition scores shot during 2007 (and early 2008).
To be eligible for the team, you must be a British national, and be at least 17 and less than 28 years of age on January 1st 2008. Those who graduated in 2007 are eligible as well as students at the time of the event.  
The event is likely to be a FITA 720 Qualifying Round followed by Head to Head matches. Therefore these scores are the most important information that you can give us.  Other outdoor competition scores will also be taken into consideration.

Selection process
If funding is available for a selection shoot, all archers meeting the minimum criteria (see below) will be invited.  If no funding is available then each archer within a category will be ranked according to the average of their best three FITA 720 scores and top FITA 720 score.  The highest ranked archers in each category will be considered for the available spaces. The final allocation of travelling places will be determined by the Team Manager and Coach and be based on the likelihood of a top 8 finish, as there is unlikely to be funding for a full squad (12 archers).

Qualifying standard for applications (FITA 720 scores)
	
	Three scores of:
	Handicap
	or
	Four scores of:
	Handicap
	or
	Five scores of:
	Handicap

	Recurve Gents
	643
	19
	
	639
	20
	
	634
	21

	Recurve Ladies
	624
	23
	
	619
	24
	
	613
	25

	Compound Gents
	663
	14
	
	659
	15
	
	655
	16

	Compound Ladies
	643
	19
	
	639
	20
	
	634
	21


These scores are all Grand Master Bowman standard or above.

Please remember to include all outdoor competition scores of, or near to, the qualifying handicap. If these scores have not been achieved, then scores closest to these will be considered. In the event that insufficient applicants have the required scores, the selectors may accept applications from lower scoring archers in order to complete a team.

Do not send any scores to BUSA until you have the official application form (likely to be out early 2008 – check the website www.busa.org.uk nearer the time and follow the links for the international page and the world university championships). The deadline for applications is the 31st March 2008.
